
 
 

Service Letter No. L221B 
(Supersedes Service Letter No. L221A) 

June 21, 2001 
 

TO:  All Owners and Operators of Textron Lycoming Piston Aircraft Engines 
 

SUBJECT: Warranty Repair of Precision Airmotive Corporation Fuel Control Products 
 

   Textron Lycoming requires that any Precision Airmotive Corporation fuel control product that needs 
repair, within the warranty period, be sent directly to Authorized Precision Airmotive Corporation Product 
Support Center for verification and corrective action. 
 

   The return of Precision Airmotive Corporation Fuel Control Products to Textron Lycoming for warranty 
consideration is not necessary or recommended. EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY, all applications for 
warranty submitted to Textron Lycoming will be held until a disposition of the unit can be obtained from 
Precision Airmotive Corporation. If the warranty is denied by Precision Airmotive Corporation, the unit will 
be returned to you, at your expense, and the warranty application closed. 
 

   The attached Precision Airmotive Corporation warranty procedures will prevail, except that claims for 
removal and installation labor of the component must be submitted through an authorized Textron 
Lycoming distributor. Applications for labor will be considered only if the appropriate Warranty 
Application is properly executed and is submitted with a copy of the Precision Airmotive Corporation 
Warranty Form showing acceptance of the claim. 
 

   When submitting your part to Precision Airmotive Corporation, be sure all important information is 
provided to include: 
 

• AIRCRAFT OWNERS NAME AND ADDRESS 
• AIRCRAFT MODEL, S/N, DELIVERY DATE AND DATE OF OCCURRENCE (of problem) 
• ENGINE MODEL AND S/N 
• PRECISION AIRMOTIVE CORPORATION UNIT MODEL, PART NUMBER AND S/N 
• HOURS SINCE NEW OR O/H 

 

   Failure to supply the above information will result in rejection of your claim by Precision Airmotive 
Corporation. 
 

   Complying with this new procedure will benefit all involved. 
 

   Any questions regarding warranty of Precision Airmotive Corporation components should be directed to 
the attention of the Warranty Administrator: 
 

Precision Airmotive Corporation 
14800 40th Avenue, N.E. 
Marysville, WA  98271 
Tel: (360) 651-8282 
Fax: (360) 651-8080 
 

NOTE:  Revision “B” revises Precision Airmotive Corporation address and telephone and fax numbers. 
 

 
 

© 2001 by Textron Lycoming  “All Rights Reserved” 
 
 



Supplement No. 1 
 

To 
 

Service Letter No. L221B 
 
 

   The list of repair and maintenance centers authorized by Precision Airmotive is subject to change. In order 
to be assured of the most recent contact information, please use the following sources. 
 
 
1. See the Precision website: 
 

http//www.precisionairmotive.com 
 

2. Contact Precision at: 
 
Precision Airmotive Corporation 

14800 Fortieth Ave. N.E. 
Marysville, WA  98271 
Phone: (360) 651-8282 
Fax: (360) 651-8080 
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